ANAND KUMAR GOENKA’S VICE PRESIDENT REPORT AT 2ND M.C. MEETING TO BE HELD ON 23RD AND 24TH DECEMBER 2022

At the foremost I would like to convey my gratitude to my home Association, Calcutta Paper Traders Association for nominating me as the Vice President and giving me an opportunity to serve FPTA

a. Names of the Affiliated Associations under your jurisdiction:

· Calcutta Paper Traders Association, Kolkata

· Raigarh Paper Traders Association, Raigarh

· Bihar Paper Merchants Association, Patna

· Chhattisgarh Paper Traders Association, Raipur

b. Whether you have visited any of the Associations during the quarter, if not the reasons.

I was unable to attend the Associations under my jurisdiction during the quarter. However, I was in regular touch with the key persons from the above associations and have exchanged market views and have motivated them to participate in the various activities of FPTA

c. What are the views of the Associations be it on trade, the functioning of FPTA, Government policies etc.

The associations are happy on the working of the FPTA and the regular updates on taxation matters, paper market trends etc and the various webinar conducted on Zoom platform are well appreciated. All associations have felt a sluggishness in the market demand post the festive season i. e. September 2022. With regard to Govt policies the proposed threshold turnover limit of 5 crores for E Invoices is a concern amongst small traders who fear it’s day to day compliance with their given infrastructure.

d. Whether you are in touch with the President and FPTA Secretariat regularly.

Yes under the leadership of Aseem Bordiaji , he has been constantly motivating us to have more member participation in the FPTA activities as well as to have the KYC compliance in place which is of utmost importance.

e. Whether you have attended the Managing Committee Meeting of FPTA held during the Quarter and if not the reasons.

I have attended the AGM along with the 1st MC meeting of FPTA held at Nagpur in

September 2022. I will be attending the 2nd M.C. meeting of FPTA to be held on 23rd and 24th December 2022.

f. What is your assessment with regard to the functioning of FPTA – whether you have any suggestions which would give a boost to its working

Though I am a newbie on this chair but having had a chance to participate in its various AGM’s , feel FPTA is doing a commendable job binding the paper trade into one and being its voice to the industry level as well as well as the government in the best interest of its members. Its endeavour to have KYC and arbitration laws in place is a commendable step for the well-being of everyone.

g. Any other suggestions.

· As the proposed threshold turnover limit of 5 crores for E Invoices is a concern amongst small traders who fear its day-to-day compliance with their given infrastructure.

· Its various webinar has been very educative and the recent one on market scenario has been very well appreciated and the members look forward for a regular feature in this regard as market dynamics change fast in today’s times
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